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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 
 

PROJECT NAME:  DUNKIN DONUTS 
PROJECT NO.:   14-02 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 14, BLOCK. 1, LOT 43 
REVIEW DATE:  13 MARCH 2015 
MEETING DATE:  19 MARCH 2015 
REPRESENTATIVE:  JOSEPH MINUTA 

1. The Applicants are proposing the demolition and reconstruction on the same building footprint 
as an existing structure on the site.  The change of use from retail to convenient store with or 
without gasoline filing station requires that the project obtain variances for existing non-
conforming bulk regulations.  The following variances are required, front yard required 60 feet 
state highway provided NYS Route 32- 21.5 feet, NYS Route 300 - 4.9 feet.  Note that Section 
185-18 allows for modification of front yards where existing structures on adjoining lots are less 
than the 60 foot requirement, however, this lot is significantly less than the average of any 
adjoining lots combined.   

2. Information pertaining to the existing subsurface sanitary sewer disposal system should be 
provided for review.  Hydraulic loading from proposed convenient store should be identified in 
the analysis of the existing septic system.   

3. NYSDOT approval for the project is required.  Ken Wersted’s comments regarding the 
extension of the stone wall into the project site should be received. 

4. Revised Town of Newburgh Water System Notes should be added to the plans.  (2015 version 
provided). 

5. Building is proposed to be sprinklered.  Sprinkler and potable water supply should be laid out 
in compliance with Town of Newburgh regulations whereby valves for sprinkler system are on 
the water main side of the valve for the potable water such that potable water is terminated 
when sprinkler supply is terminated. 

6. Impervious surfaces on the site remain the same such that no significant impact for runoff will 
result from the redeveloped project.   
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7. The Planning Board should review the lighting fixtures proposed.  A 20.5 foot light fixture is 
proposed in more pedestrian scale lighting may be called for on the small site.  Design 
guidelines identify 16 foot maximum height lighting for such a site.  The change may require an 
additional light fixture on the site.  Currently one 20.5 foot light fixture is proposed. 

8. Parking in front yard is identified on the plan based on existing lot geometry and building 
location.  A dry laid stone wall is identified on the plan as a mitigation measure.  Planning 
Board should confirm acceptability of the stone wall screening mitigation. 

9. It is noted that the new parking area will be milled and overlaid with a new pavement where 
existing asphalt is located on the site.  A small portion of new asphalt section will be placed for 
the northerly most parking expansion.  Entire parking lot will then be restriped with new 
compliant striping. 

10. County Planning referral is required. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

McGoey, Hauser & Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 

 
     
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
































































































































